CITYCOUNCIL

JOURNAL OF PROCEEDINGS

-No. 76 City Council Regular Meeting, Thursday, January 18, 1990, 7:30 o’clock P.M. (E.S.T.)

FIEJ ciTy COUNC!L

PRESIDING (T o

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

NICHOLAS W. EASTON

ROLL CALL

Present: Council President Easton, Coun-
cilmen Annaldo, Clarkin, Cola, Dillon,
Councilwomen DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Council-
men Farmer, Glavin, Igliozzi, Lombardi,
Lopes, Petrosinelli, Rollins and Councilwo-
man Young—15.

Absent: None.
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INVOCATION

The Inovcationis given by COUN CILMAN
DAVID G DILLON. .

. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE
FLAG OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

COUNCIL PRESIDENT NICHOLAS W.
EASTON leads the Members of the City
Council and the Assemblage in the Pledge
of Allegidance to the Flag of the United States

_ of America.

APPROVAL OF RECORDS

The Journal of Proceedings No. 75 of the
Regular Meeting of the City Council held
January 4, 1990 and Posted January 12,
1990. on that Bulletin Board located on the
Ground Floor Level of City Hall, is Approved
as Printed. on motion of COUNCILMAN
GLAVIN, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLL
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SIXTH ANNUAL
STATE OF THE CITY ADDRESS BY
‘BY MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

COUNCIL PRESIDENT- EASTON

declares the Council Stand at Ease at 8:00
o’clock P.M. (E.S5.T.) to Reconvene at the Call
of the Chair and Appoints MAJORITY
LEADER GLAVIN and MINORITY
LEADER FARMER to escort HIS HONOR
MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR. to the
Chamber of the City Council.

RECONVENTION

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON Recon-
venes the City Council at 8:10 o’clock P.M.

(E.8.7T.)

The Sixth Annual State of the City Address
isdelivered by Mayor Joseph R. Paolino, Jr.:

“TONIGHT OUR VISION REMAINS CLEAR; OUR DREAMS
HAVE BECOME REALITY; PROGRESS CONTINUES;
AND THE PROMISE OF PRIDE ENDURES.”

Honorable members of the City Council: This
year we begin a new decade and a new era of
freedom in the world. In this atmosphere of peace
and democratic reform, local governments across
America symbolize democracy. They are the
foundation of American democracy because they
are closest to government “of, by, and for the
people.” But we must always be willing to respond
to the will of the people — to change and reform
government to better educate every child, and
provide affordable housing, a decent chance, and

a clean, safe, drug-free environment for every
family.

We began on a January night like this in 1985
when I delivered my first State of the City
Address, and tonight — when we leave here —
we can say that we accomplished what we set
out to do.

We found a new way to lead city government.
We brought together, in an honest atmosphere of
change and reform, dedicated public servants who
shared the goalsand values of every hard-working
Rhode Island family. We discussed problems, built
a consensus, and developed a plan for progress.
We went into every department and reshaped a
new government that worked for people. Think
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of what government can do when we all work
together for change.

Tonight let’s look hack at those January nights,
. and as we do, let's commit this government and
the next generation of leaders to continue what
we began. And this year let’s set an agenda that
keeps Providence moving steadily forward.

“OUR AGENDA TO REFORM GOVERNMENT MUST
CONTINUE AS EVERY AGENDA WE'VE SET EACH
YEAR MUST CONTINUE. SO TONIGHT LET'S LOOK
BACK WITH PRIDE KNOWING THAT WITH EACH
MEMORY COMES A NEW CHALLENGE — A NEW
OPPORTUNITY."

In 1985 we said for the first time that we wanted
to make Providence America’s Best City. Before
we did anything we needed to restore people’s
confidence in government. We did, and we can
never let Providence down again.

Remember 19857 We set the wheels of reform
in motion. We started by implementing the
recommendations of the Providence Management
Study. We recruited professionals, and we
changed cvery City Department. We brought
government into the twentieth century, and now
it's ready for the twenty-first.

But more than implementing the Management
Study, developing a code of Purchasing Ethics,
- implementing the City's first personnel proce-
dures, or making sure that pigeons weren't the
only things in the DPW garage — we achieved
something greater that year. We restored people's
confidence in government. We changed people's
perception of public servants.

In 1985 we had a vision of making Providence
America's Best City. And in 1989, after five years
of hard work, Newsweek said Providence is one
of America’s Hottest Cities, one of America’s Best
Places to Live and Work. Every one of you on
the City Council and every department director,
every community leader, and every legislator
helped make it possible, Because of you we really
are one of America’s Best Cities.

But it's not over yet. Our agenda to reform
governmentmust continue as every agenda we've

set each year must continue. So tonight let's look

back with pride knowing that with each memory
comes a new challenge — a new opportunity.
Tonight, to continue the reforms we beganin 1985,
[ intend to submit to the City Council a referen-
dum package to place questions of residency for
city employeeson the ballotin November. I believe
that our residency policy is making it hard to
provide the best education possible, It's time for
change.

We need to continue to reform purchasing
policies in accordance with the City Charter.
Thercfore, tonight I'm asking the Council to work
with mein drafting a workable ordinance to better
ensure Fairness in Purchasing. And to ensure a
broader personnel pool, we will enhance our
recruitment of qualified minority applicants for
all city positions.

“Inx 1986 ProOVIDENCE CITY GOVERNMENT HAD
TURNED A CORNER. IT WAS EFFICIENT ENOUGH TO
RESPOND TO PEOPLE'S NEEDS AND HONESTENOUGH
TO EARN PEOPLE'S RESPECT."

On another January night like this in 1986, I
gave my Second State of the City Address. That
night we reported on the changes we had made
— that our reforms made a difference, and that
people were beginning to feel good about govern-
ment again. Providence was on the move. That
night, in 1986, Providence City government had
turned a corner. It was efficient enough to respond
to people's needs, and honest enough to carn
people’s respect. That night we set a Neighbor-
hood Agenda and reported that a new government
was working for people. We talked about family
and neighborhoods, and — let me say ugain —
my wife, Lianne, and I are as proud of our family
traditions as each of you are of yours.

Remember Alvareta Murphy of Plainfield Street
and Dorothea Russo in Manton? They came to
one of our first neighborhood meetings with
problems, and we put government to work to solve
them. As long as I'm Mayor, neighborhood
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meetings will continue, and I hope they’ll continue
with every administration.

“I'VE ALWAYS SAID THAT I LIKE TO BUILD: [ LIKE TO

PRESERVE; BUT BEFORE I DO EITHER, I LIKE TO
PLAN.”

But more than building an efficient govern-
ment, that year we built a strong bridge between
downtown revitalization and neighborhood
restoration. I think this administration — more
than any other — has successfully linked devel-
opment with preservation. We're seeing a “whole”
city come back to life; not just one neighborhood,
not just downtown. I've always said that I like
to build: I like to preserve; but before I do either,
I like to plan. Let future leaders know that
neighborhood rivalries, or rivalries between
downtown and the neighborhoods hinder our
common goal of progress and prosperity for all.

Tonight to continue the neighborhood agenda
we set in 1986, I'm announcing not only that
neighborhood meetings will continue; but that we
will immediately respond with the full force of
law in any neighborhood where ethnic violence
occurs. It's unacceptable, and we won’t tolerate
it. I'm asking the new Public Safety Commis-
sioner to take the lead in this effort.

In 1986 we strengthened the bond between

downtown and the neighborhoods, and we’'ve

done it each year by creating jobs and expanding
our tax base. We did it by moving aggressively
as we did when City and State officials worked
all night in my office to convince American
Express to hring 500 new jobs to Rhode Island
families. Now, their new building is at One
American Express Plaza. We did it by persuading
Cookson America to renew its commitment to
Providence and restore historic Union Station as
its corporate headquarters. We did it by complet-
ing plans for the Convention Center and by

" helping neighborhood people to revitalize Univer-

sity Heights. And tonight I call on the Providence
Foundation and the business community to work
with me to find the best sites for more parking
and for colleges and universities to locate

~downtown. | hope that when Roger Williams

College opens its Law School, it will be in
downtown Providence.

“WHERE CHANGES AND ADJUSTMENTS WERE
NEEDED. WE MADE THEM. WHERE GOVERNMENT
FAILED. WE MADE IT SUCCEED. WHERE GOVERN.
MENT SUCCHEDPED. WE MADE IT BETTER AND
SEARCHED FOR WAYS TO GET THE MOST FOR EVERY
TAX DOLLAR."

In 1987, on a third January night like this, I
delivered another State of the City Address. Our
agenda was to fine-tune government. Our theme
was reorganization. Where changes and adjust-
ments were needed, we made them. Where
government failed, we made it succeed. Where
government succeeded, we made it better and
searched for ways to get the most for every tax
dollar.

We can make government even better if we
better respond to rising health care costs.
Therefore, tonight I'm proposing legislation to
require the State Department of Business Regu-
lation to hold public hearings on all proposed
health insurance increases — group rates as well
asindividual rates.

In 1987 we announced a five-year Master Plan
for the Roger Williams Park Zoo, and tonight we
can announce that we'll break ground this spring
for a $5.5 million African exhibit and a completely
renovated, modern zoo that will be one of the best
zoos of its size in America. In 1987 we established
Rhode Island’s first Housing Court and, because
of its success, last year we added a third judge.
We changed the administration of the Housing
Authority and have earned renewed respect from
HUD for reforming our commitment to housing.
But we didn’t stop there. This year we worked
with Traveler's Aid — and closely with the
business community — to open the first multi-
service center right in the heart of downtown. In
1990 we'll seek to establish Rhode Island’s first
Neighhorhood Housing Trust Fund, and I'm
calling for a Human Service Summit this year.
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Now more than ever — in the face of state budget
cuts — we need to talk about programs for people.

In 1987 we added police and shook up the police
department, and in 1990 we won't hesitate to do
it again, under the leadership of our new Public
Safety Commissioner, John Partington. Not only
with every memory, but with every bad experience
comes a new challenge and a new opportunity
for change. Let me say tonight: we won't be afraid
to make whatever changes are necessary to keep
Providence moving steadily forward. Let the chips
fall where they may.

“ONLY BECAUSE WE HAD SUCCEEDED IN REFORMING
GOVERNMENT, AND BECAUSE WE WERE FISCALLY
RESPONSIBLE IN MANAGING 1T, COULD WE DREAM
OF COMMITTING THE NECESSARY RESOURCES TO
REBUILD FROM 40 YEARS OF NEGLECT."

By 1988 people knew government was ready to
meet any challenge. That year we went to work
to rebuild our infrastructure. Roads needed repair.
Schools, parks, and city buildings hadn’t been
properly maintained in over 40 years. Our water
supply system needed improvement. Only because
we had succeeded in reforming government, and
because we were fiscally responsible in managing
it could we dream of committing the necessary
resources to rebuild from 40 years of neglect.

It was also in 1988 that we passed a $15 million
open space bond issue to restore our parks and
preserve our environment. We passed a $41
million bond to restore every school building in
Providence, and we announced that RIPEC would
recommend management and capital improve-
ments at the Water Supply Board.

All the changes we were making were within
nur hudget. We kept taxes down, and that January
night in 1988 we announced that our bond rating
increased to “A." But that’s not all. We've run
four consecutive surpluses and eliminated a $6
million cumulative deficit; and tonight I can
announce that for the fifth straight year we have
a hudget surplus, and this year it's $870.000. But
there's more. For the first time since 1975, the

city has a real “positive fund balance.” That’s
good management. That’s good business. And
that means good government.

We're holding the line on taxes in Providence
and balancing our budget, but the state is facing
a very serious budget crisis that threatens the
progress we ve made. We can’t manage the state’s
mismanagement at the local level, and we
shouldn't be asked to balance the state budget
on the backs of property taxpayers in local cities
and towns.

Tonight our 1988 agenda for restoring the
infrastructure of our city continues. The wheels
of progress keep on turning. I'm announcing that
this year we will reopen a restored Esek Hopkins
School.-We will complete exterior restorations of
all schools and continue interior restorations
under the $41 million bond passed in 1988. By
the year 2000 we will have fundamentally rebuilt
every school in Providence. And we've completed
renovations of the old Citizens Bark as the new
Schoo) Administration Building.

Additionally, the RIPEC study of the Water
Supply Board is complete, and we're ready to take
action. I'm announcing tonight the $20 million
purchase of almost 2,000 acres of watershed land
at the Scituate Reservoir to protect the future of
our most precious resource. I'm also announcing
that we'll be appointing a new Chief Engineexr
at the Water Supply Board in the near future. The
Chief Engineer will oversee a $30 million capital
improvement program for the renovation and
modernization of our Water Supply System.

But we're not stopping there. Our 1988 agenda
to restore our infrastructure continues tonight.
We’re using the Providence Public Building
Authority that we established to fund a $6.5
million project to renovate neighborhood fire
stations, neighborhood pools, Camp Cronin for
the elderly. and to complete badly needed
structural work at City Hall. And we've asked the
PBA to fund a new building for a $1.5 million
carrousel for Roger Williams Park.
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“AND THIS YEAR — ACROSS AMERICA — THE CHAI.
LENGE TO BETTER EDUCATE EVERY CHILD. TO
PROVIDE AFFORDABLE HOUSING, A DUCENT
CHANCE, AND A CLEAN, SAFE. DRUG-FREE ENVIRON-
MENT FOR EVERY FAMILY 1S THE CHALLENGE OF
DEMOCRACY. AS THE WORLD LOOKS TO US FOR
LEADERSHIP ™

We accomplished so much in such a short time.
And then last year, on a January night like this,
some said things had changed. They said we
broadened our message. We did. And tonight we
broaden our message even more.

Last year we renewed our commitment to
preserving timeless family values. And this year
— across America — the challenge to better
educate every child, to provide affordable housing,
a decent chance, and a clean, safe, drug-free
environment for every family is the challenge of
democracy, as the world looks to us for leacdership.

As Mayor of the Capital City, I understand the
challenges of progress. ['ve driven down city
streets and seen children caught in the cycle of
poverty. Urban leaders need to be role models,
not just caretaker administrators. And govern-
ment leaders need the experience to understand
leadership. I've seen the progress that can he
made at places like Roger Williams Day Care
Center. We even helped build the new addition
there. I've worked with Sister Duffy. I've held
those kids in my arms and talked to them about
getting an education and growing up to be mayor.

Now the time has come to take back the streets.
Drug dealers are destroying our neighborhoods.
We need to join together to fight this war. We
need to get tough on offenders. We need to put
dealers behind bars. And maybe it’s time for the
courts to have the option of the death penalty in
some cases. At the federal level there really hasn’t
been a war on drugs. Since 1981, only 3 percent
of the money the Federal Government spent on
the drug war has gone to state and local
governments.

We've done what we can in our city. We've

increased and reorganized the police department
and worked to give them the equipment and the
legislation they need. We've implemented innov-
ative programs in our schools.

But now it’s time to bring the right people
together, experts in every field to address the
entire area of criminal justice and prison over-
crowding — from bail to parole, from home
confinement to victim restitution, from sentenc-
ing to the death penalty. I think it's time to act
rather than react. A comprehensive package that
restructures the entire criminal justicesystem and
finds a way to build new prisons is long overdue.

“KpUcATION ISN'T JUST READING, WRITING., AND
ARITHMETIC ANYMORE. I1s NoOT JUST GETTING
BACK TO BASICS FOR AVERAGE STUDENTS. ITS
ADJIUSTING THE SYSTEM TO MEET THE SPECIAL
NEEDS OF A MAJORITY OF STUDENTS.™

Quality education is our greatest challenge. But
education isn't just reading, writing, and arith-
metic anyvmore. It's not just getting back to basics
for average students. It's adjusting the system to
meet the special needs of a majority of students.
Qur basic task may still be to educate, but we're
not just educating children, we're helping to raise
them.

Let s look at what we've done. While the dropout
rate in other urhan school districts has increased,
Providence's dropout rate has decreased. Tonight
I'm announcing that our dropout rate is down 2
1/2 percent from last year. And since 1985, it's
dropped 8 percent. That's change. That's reform.
That's commitment.

We've forged partnerships with business like
our Adopt-A-School program, magnet programs,
and school-to-work transition programs that train
students for specific skilled jobs. In fact, the
National Alliance for Business has recognized
Providence as one of America’s top four cities in
promoting business/school partnerships.

And tonight we're renewing our commitment
to the implementation of model educational
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programs that we began in Providence. They
include child care programs, teaching kids family
values, private/public partnerships, and parental
involvement.

“STRONG FNVIRONMENTAL LEADERSHIP REQUIRES
COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING — NOT CRISIS
MANAGEMENT.™

Rhode Islanders, and all Americans, are more
concerned about the environment than ever
before. The environment is too precious to wait
for a crisis to act. A leader brings people together
toanticipate problems and find creative solutions.
We can't afford to wait for a crisis at the Scituate
Reservoir. That's why we're buying almost 2,000
acres of watershed land.

We also can’t afford a $300 million investment
in Big River when EPA and the Army Corps of
Engineers can't see the wisdom of the project. We
need to preserve our water supply, but we need
to he very careful about losing thousands of acres
of wetlands that we can never get back.

We can’t afford to wait until landfills overflow;
incinerators become economically restrictive;
hazardous waste, solid waste, and sewage
threaten our health; and power plants threaten
our air quality before we act — before we get
communities to sit down and talk — to develop
acceptable plans and address the “not-in-my-
hackyard” problem head-on. Strong environmen-
tal leadership requires comprehensive planning—
not crisis management.

“THE NEW WAY TO LEAD GOVERNMENT IS THE WAY
WE'VE LED PROVIDENCE

I came to public service as a Councilman during
some difficult times. From the day I took office
as Mayor, we faced tough challenges thatrequired
hard work and creative solutions. Some of vou
may remember Rikki Sweeney. She stood on the
other side of that railing. She said public officials
were inaccessible. Since then, she came into my
office and told me she never thought she'd he in

the Mayor’s Office talking with the Mayor. That
makes me feel good about what we've done.

The new way to lead government is the way
we've led Providence. We had a vision of what
the City could be, and we set tough agendas. We
planned for progress. We went to every neighbor-
hood, found out what people wanted, and how we
could change and reform government to provide
the most effective and efficient services. And we
went to work. But there are greater challenges
ahead for all of us.

How we attack these problems will test our
strength as a people. It will require strong, proven
leadership, but above all, it will require a higher
standard of professional, ethical government —
a standard set by the values and ideals of every
Rhode Island family.

I've been Mayor of this City for six years, and
I've seen the problems we face — drugs, daycare,
worker's compensation, job training, homeless-
ness. health care. and education. These are
“people” problems a Mayor can attack but only
a Gonvernor can solve. Mayhe it's time to join
together and solve these problems for every city
and town.

Tonight I can proudly report that the State of
the City is profoundly changed from what it was
six years ago. Government is reformed, and it has
a new legacy of public service to pass on to future
generations. It’s the legacy not of one mayor but
of people coming together to change government
and the commitment of a whole tcam of public
servants who delivered on the promise of progress.

Tonight as we put our administration’s accomyp-
lishments in perspective and set our agenda for
the 1990's — | must recognize my staff and the
kev members of my staff who have heen there
from the heginning, for their personal achieve
ment and their commitment to making people
helieve in Providence again. They're America's
best.

O
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“PROVIDENCE, IN MY HEART I’LL NEVER LEAVE YOU
— BUT TONIGHT WE BEGIN ONE MORE DECADE WITH
ONFE MORE PROMISE OF THINGS TO COME.™

So tonight we leave you with a list of accomp-
lishments, a list of goals, and a hope that history
will show we met the challenges and made a
difference to the future. As we begin the new
decade, let's show the world that American
democracy is the beacon of hope whose light
shines from every city and town across America,
where government works for people.

Friends, I leave here tonight filled with pride.
For six years we've reported to you on the State
of the City. Others will continue the tradition we
began. But, to all of you, let me say: Providence,
in my heart I'll never leave you — but tonight
we begin one more decade with one more promise

-of things to come. You will always be America’s

Best City.

Thank you and good night.

AT EASE

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON
declares the Council Stand at Ease at 8:40
o'clock P.M. (E.S.T.) and MAJORITY
LEADER GLAVIN and MINORITY
LEADER FARMER escort HISHONOR THE
MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR. back to
the Executive Chamber.

RECONVENTION

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON Recon-
venes the City Council at 8:50 o’clock P.M.
(E.S.T.) and directs the Clerk to Call the Roll
to Ascertain if there is a Quorum Present:

Present: Council President Easton, Coun-
cilmen Annaldo, Clarkin, Cola, Dillon,

Councilwomen DiRuzzo, Fargnoli. Council-
men Farmer, Igliozzi, Lombardi, Lopes,
Petrosinelli,and Councilwoman Young—13.

Absent: Councilmen Glavin and Rollins—
2.
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SCHEDULE OF BILLS

FROM CITY CONTROLLER:

Street Lighting Bill from Narragansett Electric
Company for December, 1989, in the amount of
One Hundred One Thousand, Nine Hundred
Ninety Dollars and Forty-Six Cents ($101, 990.46).

Approved, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI, by the following Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
men Clarkin, Cola, Dillon, Councilwomen

DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Councilmen Farmer,

Igliozzi, Lombardi, Lopes, Petrosinelli,

Rollins and Councilwoman Young—13.
Noes: None.

Absent: Councilmen Annaldo and Glavin—
2.

The motion to Approve, is Sustained.

PRESENTATION OF RESOLUTIONS

COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, COUNCILMAN
DILLON and COUNCILWOMAN FARG-
NOLI (By Request):

Resolution Requesting the lease of City Owned

Land on Collyer Street to North Main Associates

for the purpose of placing an advertising sign.
Referred to Committee on City Property,

on motion of COUNCILMAN DILLON, sec-

onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

COUNCILMAN IGLIOZZI (By Request):

Resolution Requesting the Traffic Engineer to

cause certain streets surrounding the Laurel Hill
Avenue School to be ordered One-Way during
School Hours.

Resolution Requesting the Traffic Engineer to
causc the installation of Four-Way “Stop”’ Signs
at the intersection of Ethan Street and Prudence
Avenue,

Severally Referred to Committee on Pub-
lic Works, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

(1990 Q
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Resolution Requesting the Traffic Engineer to
cause the Installation of “No Thru Trucks” Signs
at Farmington Avenue, at its intersections with
Ethan Street and Prudence Avenue.

Resolved. That the Traffic Engineerisrequested
to cause the Installation of “No Thru Trucks”
Signs at Farmington Avenue, at its intersections
with Ethan Street and Prudence Avenue.

Read and Passed, on motion of COUNCIL-
MAN DILLON, seconded by COUNCIL-
WOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES

COUNCILMAN DAVID G. DILLON, Chairman
COMMITTEE ON FINANCE

Transmits the Following with Recommen-
dation the Same be Severally Adopted, as

Amended:

An Ordinance Establishing a Tax Stabilization
Plan for Parcel &, as amended.

Read and Passed, the First Time, as
Amended, on motion of COUNCILMAN
DILLON, seconded by COUNCILWOMAN
FARGNOLI by the following Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
men Clarkin, Cola, Dillon, Councilwoman
Fargnoli, Councilmen lgliozzi, Lombardi,
Lopes, Petrosinelli, Rollins and Councilwo-
man Young—11, '

Noes: None.
Not Voting: Councilman Farmer-—1.

Absent: Councilman Annaldo, Councilwo-
man DiRuzzo and Councilman Glavin—3.

The motion for Passage the First Time, as
Amended, is Sustained.

Resolution Establishing a Tax Stabilization
Plan for J ake Kaplan, Ltd.

Wherens, Jake Kaplan, Ltd., a Rhode Island
Corporation, having its principal place of husi-
ness at 206 Elmwood Avenue, Providence, Rhode
Island. is the owner of said property who secks
toreplace, reconstruct, expand or remodel existing
buildings and facilities, and thereby increase the
tax basein the City, or to construct a new building
or facility and thereby increase employment
opportunities in the City which is more partic-
ularly described on Exhibit A attached hereto, and
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Whereas, The city of Providence has heen
presented with a request to stabilize for Five (5)
Ycars the amount of taxes to be paid with respect
to said property. and

Whereas. Section 9 of Chapter 3 in Title 44 of
the General Laws of the State of Rhode Island
(hercinafter called the “Act”) authorizes, subject
to certain enumerated conditions, the City Council
of the City of Providence for a period not to exceed
Ten (10) Years to determine a stabilized amount
of taxes to he paid on account of real property
used for commercial purposes, notwithstanding
the valuation of the property or the rate of tax,
and

Whereas, After a Public Hearing at least Ten
(10) Days notice of which has been given in a
newspaper having a general circulation in the
City of Providence, the City Council finds and
determines that: :

(1) Granting the stabilization requested will
inure to the benefit of the City of Providence by
reason of the willingness of the owner to replace,
reconstruct, expand, or remodel existing buildings
and facilities or to construct a new building or
facility, and

(2) The property is intended to be used by the
owner for office and commercial enterprises.

Now, Therefore, be it Resolved, that the
commercial property which is exempt hereunder
shall be assessed as follows:

(1) There shall be no change in assessment
during the period of construction provided such
construction is completed within a reasonable
period of time.

(2) For the first year in which the commercial
property is subject to abatement hereunder, the
abatement shall be to the extent of fifty percent
(50%) of the assessed valuation of the property
attributable to new construction.

(3) In subsequent years the abatement shall

be to the extent of the percentages set forth in
the following schedule:

Year Percentage Abated
2 40
3 30
4 20
5 10
6 0

Further beit Resolved. thatif property for which
an exemption has been granted is transferred
during the exemption period, the exemption shall
run with the property and benefit the transferec
so long as the property continues to be used for
commercial purposes and the transfer could
otherwise qualify for an exemption if the trans-
foree had filed the original request.

Further beit Resolved. that the City council may
terminate an exemption granted hercunder prior
to the expiration thereof in the event of fraud or
misrepresentation by an applicant regarding any
statements or representations contained in the
request filed hereunder. Any exemption granted
hereunder shall be revoked if any new construc-
tion is not completed within two (2) years from
the date construction begins.

Read and Passed, as Amended, on motion
of COUNCILMAN DILLON, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI by the fol-
lowing Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
men Cola, Dillon, Councilwomen )iRuzzo,
Fargnoli, Councilmen Farmer, Igliozzi,
Lombardi, Lopes, Petrosinelli, and Council-
woman Young—11.

Noes: None.
Not Voting: Councilman Clarkin—1.

Absent: Councilmen Annaldo, Glavin and
Rollins~3.

O

O
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The motion for Passage, as Amended, is

Sustained.

COUNCILWOMAN JOSEPHINE DiRUZZO, Chairwoman
COMMITTEE ON URBAN REDEVELOPMENT,
RENEWAL AND PLANNING

Transmits the Following with Recommen-
dation the Same be Adopted:

An Ordinance in Amendment of and in Addi-
tion to Chapter 1977-15 of the Ordinances of the
City of Providence Approved April 18, 1977 and
entitled, “An Ordinance Approving and Adopting
the Official Redevelopment Plan for Federal Hill
Bast.”

Read and Passed the First Time, on motion
of COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, seconded hy
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI, by the fol-
lowing Roll Call Vote:

Ayes: Council President Easton, Council-
men Clarkin, Cola, Dillon, Councilwomen

DiRuzzo, Fargnoli, Councilmen Farmer,
Glavin, Igliozzi, Lombardi, Lopes, Petrosi-
nelli, Rollins and Councilwoman Young—
14.

Noes: None.
Absent: Councilman Annaldo—1.

The motion for‘Passage the First Time, is
Sustained.

REPORT

FROM THE BOARD OF LICENSES:

Report for the Quarter ended December 28, 1989.

Received.
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FROM THE CLERK'S DESK

Petition of William A. and Mary Ellen Piacitelli
to Abandon a Portion of Oakwood Avenue.

Referred to Committee on Public Works.
on motion of COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, sec-
onded by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.

Petitions for Compensation for Injuries and
Damages, viz:

Kimberly Bach

Anita M. Collazo
Pasco DeFusco
Raymunda A. Denavas
Jane DerBoghosian
Thomas E. Droney
Peter Ellbey

Donald Fournier
Angelo Fresilli

Roger A. Goddard

Ken Rocha Automotive
Nancy Leon, as sub. of Marci Fischbach

Lindsey & Newsom, as sub. of Leonard
Waldman

Wendy Maria, p.p.a. Iris

Fernanda Mederios

Michael W. Miller

Gary Movsovitz

Estate of Joel Rucker

Nelson A. Solano

Marianne E. Stepanian

Aristotelis Tsonis

Catherine Zelinski

Gina Zompa

Severally Referred to Committee on
Claims and Pending Suits, on motion of
COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI.

The motion to Refer, is Sustained.
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PRESENTATION OF RESOLUTIONS

“In Memoriam”’

COUNCIL PRESIDENT EASTON and the
MEMBERS of the CITY COUNCIL:

Resolutions Extending Sympathy.

Resolved. That thev Sympathy of the Members
of the City Council is hereby expressed to the
families of the following:

[da Adamo

Louise Carpeneto

Helen M. McLaughlhin

Hope C. Hazlehurst

Santo G. Sacchetti

Rose M. Norcini

Salvatore M. Roselli

Mary C. Amoroso

Samuel G. Mitchell

A. William Gelfuso

John J. Ryan, Sr.

Manuel D. Lima

Fvelyn J. Colantonio

Donald A. DiGiovanni

Maria D). Abenante

Robert Langton

Fugene F. Campbell

Concetta Pisaturo

Antonio DiPietro

Alessandra Marciano

Luigi Porcelli, Jr.

Katherine R. Votolato

Louis A. Baglini

Helen M. Ondrasek

Anna M. Gomes

Thomas DiSegna;

Alice E. Lynch

Severally Read and Collectively Passed,
by a Unanimous Rising Vote, on motion of
COUNCILMAN GLAVIN, seconded by
COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLL

The motion for Passage, is Sustained.
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ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on
motion of COUNCILMAN GLAYVIN, second-
ed by COUNCILWOMAN FARGNOLI, the
City Council adjourns at 9:00 o’clock P.M,
(E.S.T.) to meet again on THURSDAY,
FEBRUARY 1, 1990 at 7:30 o’clock P.M.
(E.S.T.).

City Clerk

@)



